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PURPOSE:  
The Solid Waste Division of Public Services has two side loading refuse trucks in need of replacement due to 
age and hours.  Using a National Joint Powers Alliance (NJPA) contract two 2016 Peterbilt trucks with New 
Way Side Loading Refuse bodies are being recommended for Council approval. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
The Solid Waste Division is currently using two 2007 Autocar trucks with the Labrie side loading bodies that 
both have over 10,000 hours.  These trucks are used daily for residential garbage collection and need to be 
moved into our spare motorpool due to age and hours.  Solid Waste has a total of thirteen side loading trucks 
and will give them two spare trucks to have while their trucks are being serviced and repaired.  This will help to 
reduce downtime for the department as well as overtime for our technicians.  The New Way side loading refuse 
body is similar to the ones they are currently using and will meet their needs.  The price of $257,988.79 is for 
one truck, body installation, and delivery. Estimated delivery is 90-120 days.  Total cost is $515,977.58 for two 
refuse trucks.        
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
Funds are available in 2015-16 Solid Waste Fund budget 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Fleet Services Department recommends purchasing the two Peterbilt trucks with New Way side loading 
refuse bodies from Scranton Manufacturing Company and retaining the existing two trucks as spares. 
 

     

 

 




